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Wesley & Kayla Grant 

May 2022 – July 2022 

Church Planting 
Missionaries to 

the  

Reservations of 

NW Montana 

Dear Faithful Supporters & Praying Friends, 

 The Lord has been moving in a tremendous ways in the past few months. The church 

plant is doing very well, and has grown in normal attendance. When everyone that comes 

regularly is present, we have around 10-12 attending. In addition, we regularly have visitors 

as well. The group that comes regularly have all shared that they have a personal testimony 

of salvation, so we have been involved with discipling them to be able to reach their 

communities. At this time, there has been no salvations that we know of, but there has been 

individuals getting back into church after many years of being away from it. 

We have been able to do several community outreaches since the start of the church, 

and have been able to speak with a large number of individuals about their relationship with 

the Lord. In July we had a group from Lighthouse Baptist Church in Missoula, MT to come 

and assist us in the outreach efforts in the town of Ronan. On that day, we were able to cover 

a whole neighborhood in just a short period of time. The Lord really blessed that day of 

outreach. We also have been greatly assisted by Wayne and Barbara Voss, BIMI 

Missionaries. They have been serving on Native Reservations in the US and Canada since 

1979, and they currently live approx. 17 miles north of the church plant. They have lived on 

the Flathead Reservation for a number of years now, but due to health concerns have not been 

able to plant a church themselves, but they have been a great asset to us in getting the church 

up and going. 

Since the last prayer letter, my work situation has changed. The position at the 

hospital was going to start interfereing with the church plant due to an unexpected increase 

in workload on the weekends. After much prayer, for the time being, we have decided to step 

out for a while in order to fully focus on getting the church started strong. I have also been 

able to pick up a few scheduled meetings in order to start increasing a church building fund 

so that the church can have its own building sooner than later. However, please be aware that 

this is a long term goal and will not necessarily happen within the immediate future. We also 

have a great desire to move onto the Reservation, but have not been able to find anything at 

this time due to such inflated prices. Please pray that we are able to find something that we 

would be able to get into in the Lords timing. We were also able to enjoy a visit from some 

of my family as well as the Whetstone’s, who are respresentatives of World Wide, during the 

month of July. God has been good! 

In Christ,    
Wesley & Kayla Grant 

Prayer Request: 

1. Housing on Reservation 

2. Safe travel to the few 

scheduled meetings. 

3. Church Plant to Grow. 

4. Salvation for non 

believers we come in 

contact with. 

Praise Report: 

1. Open doors to witness. 

2. Visitors from home. 

3. Assistance for outreach. 


